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TOWN OF OLD SAYBROOK


Inland Wetlands & Watercourses Commission



302 Main Street ( Old Saybrook, Connecticut 06475-1741


Telephone (860) 395-3131 ( FAX (860) 395-3125

 REGULAR MEETING

                                           MINUTES


THURSDAY, JANUARY 15, 2004 at 7:30 p.m.


PASBESHAUKE PAVILION at SAYBROOK POINT PARK


155 COLLEGE STREET EXTENSION
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I. CALL TO ORDER Chairman, Frank Jones, calls the regular meeting to order at 7:40pm at Pasbeshauke Pavilion, Saybrook Point.

II. ROLL CALL

Attendant Members




Absent Members

Frank Jones, Chairman



Kevin Zawoy, Regular Member

Paul Smith, Vice Chairman

Bob McIntyre, Planning Representative

Frank Reichart, EDC Representative

Judy Preston, Conservation Representative

Charles Sohl, Zoning Representative

Bill Pollock, Alternate Member

Attendant Staff

Mike Ott, Consulting Engineer

Christina Costa, Enforcement Officer (arrived at 8:50pm)

Carrie Levesque, Commission Clerk

III. PUBLIC HEARING

03-024
Trask Road

Application to construct a 3 lot subdivision

Trask Road (Map21, Lot 72)

Accept 12/18/03, Begin PH 1/15/04, End PH by 2/19/04, Decision by 3/25/04

 Stuart Fairbanks, P.E. is present to represent the applicant.

Mr. Fairbanks presents the Commission with the certified mail receipts and a picture of the  public hearing sign. Mr. Fairbanks then begins to discuss the application with the Commission. Mr. Fairbanks gives a brief summary of what he spoke about at the last meeting. He states that the previous plan in 2003 consisted of a 4 lot subdivision and is now being proposed as a 3 lot subdivision. He states that in an effort to control the flooding the applicant is proposing 2 swales which will be placed in the upland review area and 12” pipes that will run under Trask Road. Mr. Fairbanks then states that the applicant will be moving forward with the subdivision application to the Planning Commission.

Paul Smith asks Mr. Fairbanks why the creation of an Inland Wetland is not proposed on this plan as it was in the previous plan? Mr. Fairbanks replies that it was taken off the plan because he thought the created Inland Wetland was one of the reasons the application was denied last time. Mr. Smith then discusses the paved private residential street. He feels it is important to discuss this as the street appears to be at the grade of the roadway and people were concerned over runoff. Mr. Fairbanks states that he will be removing the private street. Mr. Smith then discusses his concern regarding the two 12” culverts that appear will result in lowering water in wetland “F”. Mr. Fairbanks replies that he set it up to what he thinks will work,  but if the Commission has concerns and would like to change the amount of water that will be allowed to flow through then he would be open to the discussion of changes. Mr. Smith asks Mr. Fairbanks where the water will drain to. Mr. Fairbanks states that the water will drain to the tidal marsh. Mr. Fairbanks then states that the elevation of the houses are set up above the flood level per FEMA Guidelines.

Judy Preston discusses the vegetation removal with Mr. Fairbanks and Rich Snarski. Mr. Snarski states that only the invasive plants will be removed from the site. Ms. Preston asks how many times will it take to remove all invasive species. Mr. Snarski states that that has not been discussed yet.

Chairman, Frank Jones, opens the hearing up to the public.

Tom Unger of 8 Trask Road states his concerns to the Commission and distributes a letter with his remarks that he reads into the record. (Please see letter attachment- #1)

Gay Nelson of 8 Trask Road states her concerns regarding the application. Ms. Nelson shows the Commission a diagram that she constructed regarding the elevations of the proposed site. Ms. Nelson states that if her diagram is correct then all the water that is draining will not have a basin to flow in to. She states that she is concerned because she feels that the water will flow North and closer to the Barn Condominium Association. Ms. Nelson states that she doesn’t feel the proposed culverts will solve the northerly water flow. Ms. Nelson then discusses the drainage calculations. She states that she feels the calculations don’t take into account all the new construction and therefore are inaccurate. Ms. Nelson submits the “Saybrook Acres Micro Well Depth” graph to the Commission.

MOTION to continue the public hearing until the next regular meeting on February 19, 2004.

MOVED by Frank Jones

SECONDED by Paul Smith

APPROVED 7-0-0

IV. OLD BUSINESS

A.      03-023
 Town of Old Saybrook Parks & Recreation 

Application to construct outdoor skating shelter.

Exchange Club Pond (Map 57, Lots 2& 3)

Accepted 12/18/03, Decision by 2/23/04

MOTION to approve application #03-023.

MOVED by Frank Jones

SECONDED by Bob McIntyre

APPROVED 7-0-0

B.
03-026

Sal’s Pizza  c/o Michael Fava


Application to construct a restaurant, parking lot and stormwater detention system


37 Spencer Plains Road (Map 25, Lots 24-1 & 24-2)


Accepted 12/18/03, Decision by 2/23/04


Stuart Fairbanks is present to represent the applicant. 

Mr. Fairbanks discusses the two inland wetlands on the property. He states that there is one on the Jensen property and one that Mr. Snarski flagged and found no vernal pool on. Mr. Fairbanks discusses the detention basin and states that the water will have no problems running out as it is very seasonal.

Judy Preston asks what kind of vegetation will be on the site. Mr. Fairbanks states that the applicant will be planting grass.

Frank Jones asks if the basin could be extended 30 feet. Mr. Fairbanks states that he thinks that can be done in order to increase the volume to retain more storage below the outlet.

Mike Ott states that he has suggestions for some modifications but that he and Mr. Fairbanks can work out the concerns.

MOTION to approve application #03-023 with the following stipulation: the applicant must work with the Town Engineer to meet all concerns, to improve the ability to slow the flow of water and to increase the time of detention of the water including eliminating curbing on the west side.

MOVED by Paul Smith

SECONDED by Judy Preston

APPROVED 7-0-0

V.
DISCUSSION

A. Finalize revisions to GIS Map and set date for Public Hearing

MOTION to set the public hearing for approval of the GIS Map for the regular meeting on March 18, 2004.

MOVED by Frank Jones

SECONDED by Paul Smith

APPROVED 7-0-0

VI. STAFF REPORT

Enforcement Officer, Christina Costa reminds all Commission Members that the next Quarterly Land Use Meeting will be on January 27, 2004.

VII. APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

Corrections to the December 18, 2003 minutes:

The public hearing for Trask Road should read January 15, 2004 not January 5, 2004.

MOTION to approve the minutes of December 18, 2003 as corrected.

MOVED by Paul Smith

SECONDED by Frank Reichart

APPROVED 7-0-0

VII. REPRESENTATIVE REPORTS-none

VIII. CORRESPONDENCE-none

IX. ADJOURNMENT

MOTION to adjourn the meeting at 9:35 pm until the next regularly scheduled meeting on 2/19/04.

MOVED by Paul Smith

SECONDED by Frank Reichart

APPROVED 7-0-0
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CAPTURE THE SILTS, NOT THE SALAMANDERS:�CONTROLLING SOIL EROSION AND SEDIMENTATION�IN & NEAR WETLANDS AND WATERCOURSES


Thursday February 19, 2004 at 6:30 p.m  (prior to IW meeting)


Pasbeshauke Pavilion, 155 College Street Extension








Next Regular Meeting


Thursday, February 19, 2004 at 7:30p.m.


Pasbeshauke Pavilion


155 College Street Extension
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